

Report of the Neighbourhoods Overview and Scrutiny.


TITLE:  
Feedback from the meeting held on Monday 19 October 2009.

Recommendations: 
Members of the Neighbourhoods Overview and Scrutiny Committee recommend to Cabinet to allocate mainstream funding for the six grant funded posts within the Environmental Crime Unit. Members raised concerns that these posts have still not been mainstreamed and are imperative to service provision across the city.

Actions: 
City West:

Tim Doyle to ask the Director of Communication to contact Pamela Taylor regarding plans to engage and sustain communication with young people. Pamela’s email address passed through to Tim.

Rob Pickering to confirm value of funding for new build council houses, whether toilets will be installed downstairs and will bungalows have wider door frames. Done; info included in the detail on page 2.

Enviro Crime:
To include on the work programme a review of the agreements established by the Street Scene Cabinet Working Group.

Phillip Morton to liaise with the Liveability Division to clarify (a) the protocols for sweepers if cars are obstructing the clean up of litter etc, (b) is pavement cleaning increased in autumn due to increase of falling leaves, (c) are the timescales for cleaning up main road routes in the city negotiable?

Councillor Lancaster to circulate details received pertaining to the deployment of duties to PCSO’s.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report informs Members of the matters considered by Neighbourhoods Overview and Scrutiny on 19 October 2009. Issues considered were:-
1. A progress report from City West on the Offer Document Promises Template.
2. Enviro crime.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Reports to Scrutiny can be found on SOLAR 

CONTACT OFFICER:  Karen Lucas, Senior Scrutiny Support Officer.


Tel: 793 3318   E-mail: karen.lucas@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
  


DETAILS

Members Attendance

	Councillor
	June
	July
	Aug
	Sept
	Oct

	Cllr Humphreys
	
	
	R
	
	

	Cllr Hill
	
	
	e
	
	

	Cllr Dawson
	
	
	c
	
	

	Cllr King
	A
	A
	e
	
	

	Cllr Coen
	
	
	s
	
	

	Cllr Owen
	A
	A
	s
	A
	

	Cllr Mashiter
	
	A
	
	
	

	Cllr Heywood
	
	
	
	
	A

	Cllr Jane Murphy
	A
	
	
	A
	

	Cllr Macdonald
	
	
	
	
	

	Pamela Taylor (co-opted)
	
	
	
	
	


 A – apologies received.
Invitees: Councillors Lancaster, Smyth and Joe Murphy, Tim Doyle, Rob Pickering, Phil Morton, Ross Spanner, Karen Dainty and Karen Lucas.
Issues considered:
1. Declarations of interest.
Councillor Dawson declared that he is a City West Board Member.
2. City West – progress report on the offer document promises template.
Tim provided an overview of progress on the high level promises. He explained that the three promises which are ‘at risk’ had ambitious timescales, which will not be modified. They will remain at risk until the actions have been completed.
Rob advised members that the City Council are satisfied that all the promises will ultimately be delivered by City West.

Salford has have received approval from Government to build 101 new council homes across the city; this is one of the largest allocations. Work is due to commence in April 2010 and completion by April 2011. Following questions from members; Rob confirmed the value of funding for new build council houses is £8.1m. All new build homes will follow 'Homes for Life' and 'Secure by Design' principles (including with liaison with GMP) wherever possible. Toilets will be installed downstairs and bungalows will have wider door frames. 
Tim informed members that he would like to progress a secondment opportunity for an officer from GMP to support the work required under ‘secure by design’. Pamela Taylor offered to support this initiative and follow up the secondment opportunity through GMPA.
With regards to engaging with tenants; New Prospect provided City West with a healthy start, 900 tenants had already stated an area of interest. Various forms of consultation are implemented with texting being the most favourable. 
The present economic climate has not had a negative effect on rent collection. However, should any tenants face difficulties support mechanisms are in place. 
Tenants are asked to sign a disclaimer to have their rent paid direct by Social Security.
In response to questions from members with regards to ASB on the estates and how this is dealt with, Tim informed members that City West has served notice on the City Council to sever the SLA with Housing Connections Partnership. The processes will be dealt with in house from 1 April 2010.

With regards to environmental improvements, panels will be implemented, which will have delegated powers and a devolved budget. City West would welcome councillors input into the panels.
Agreed:

1. Tim to ask the Director of Communication to contact Pamela Taylor regarding plans to engage and sustain communication with young people.

2. Rob Pickering to confirm value of funding for new build council houses, whether toilets will be installed downstairs and will bungalows have wider door frames.
3. Enviro Crime.
Phil Morton provided a resume of the report provided for members; who covered the structure of the unit, partnership working with GMP, Greater Manchester Fire Service, housing providers as well as internal directorates, the work done in schools by Crucial Crew and statistics relating to the work of the unit and partners.
Ross Spanner discussed the partnership work from a local level and highlighted local initiatives. Officers from the Environmental Crime Unit regularly attend community forums to emphasize the need to report enviro crime and explain the work they are undertaking in the area.

Attention was paid to the grant funded posts within the unit, which are funded until 2011. Members raised concerns that these posts have still not been mainstreamed and are imperative to service provision.
Members queried why there is a decrease in the number of penalty notices issued, Councillor Lancaster added that according to the agreements made by the Street Scene Cabinet Working Group housing providers should also be issuing penalty notices; therefore ensuring a partnership approach to enviro crime. 
Councillor Lancaster added that he has requested a report on the deployment of duties assigned to PCSO’s by the Neighbourhood Inspectors. He agreed to share the report with this committee upon receipt.
Members felt that there is a need to increase publicity on enviro crime with a poster campaign and as suggested by Councillor Jane Murphy; a copy of Life in Salford to concentrate on this particular issue.

Agreed:

1. To include on the work programme a review of the agreements established by the Street Scene Cabinet Working Group.
2. Members of the committee agreed that a recommendation be made to Cabinet to mainstream the 6 grant funded posts within the Environmental Crime Unit.

3. Phillip Morton to liaise with the Liveability Division to clarify (a) the protocols for sweepers if cars are obstructing the clean up of litter etc, (b) is pavement cleaning increased in autumn due to increase of falling leaves, (c) are the timescales for cleaning up main road routes in the city negotiable?
4. Councillor Lancaster to circulate details received pertaining to the deployment of duties to PCSO’s.

4. Work Programme.

To include the issues raised at today’s meeting – Karen Lucas to action.
5. Forward plan.

No issues raised.
6. Report from the September scrutiny committee and call in meeting.

Agreed.

7. Any other business

No issues raised.
8. The next meeting  
Monday 16 November 2009. There will be a members briefing at 1.00pm with the main meeting commencing at 1.30pm.
	Edwards, Karen" <Karen.Edwards@GMPA.gov.uk> 
21/10/2009 17:02 
	To
"'David.lea@gmp.police.uk:'" <David.lea@gmp.police.uk:> 

cc
"'kevin.mulligan@gmp.police.uk'" <kevin.mulligan@gmp.police.uk> 

Subject
Secured by Design - request for assistance




Hi David 
  
I have been asked to contact you by Mrs Pamela Taylor, an independent member of the police authority, with regard to a issue that was raised at a recent Salford City Council Scrutiny meeting. 
  
Under a government scheme City West Housing Trust are presently planning 101 new homes in the Salford Area, in addition they also are planning £10 million of refurbishments. The issue of security has been raised and they are keen to engage with Architectural Liaison during the process. 
  
Tim Doyle, the Chief Executive has previously worked within Lancashire Police Service and funded a secondment to work with the organisation for a period of 3 months and is keen to consider a similar arrangement in Salford during the planning process. 
  
For information there have also been several other allocations of money across Greater Manchester for similar schemes. 
  
If you could provide assistance with this I shall be most grateful. Please feel free to contact me on the contact details below 
  
Many thanks 
  Karen Edwards 
  
Policy Officer 
Greater Manchester Police Authority 
Salford Civic centre 
Chorley Road 
Swinton 
Salford M27 5DA
From: Kevin.Mulligan@gmp.police.uk [mailto:Kevin.Mulligan@gmp.police.uk] 
Sent: 22 October 2009 09:52
To: Edwards, Karen; Dave.Wilkinson@gmp.police.uk; dianne.errington@gmp.police.uk; Vincent.Greener@gmp.police.uk
Subject: Re: Secured by Design - request for assistance

Dave /Vinny please lead 
Diane can you contact Karen and take forward we may have a number of options here 
RX5/11 
THANKS 
KEVIN 
Kevin Mulligan
Chief Superintendent
Greater Manchester Police
Salford Divisional Commander
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